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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 May 17, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Barb Dooley 
The Pledge: Tami Hendrix                                                             The Invocation:  Jeremy Blevins
We had a special guest today: Jennifer McCutcheon was here to talk about Senior Life Solutions.  
Jerry McCarter did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             People paid a dollar for missing meetings, pictures in the paper, anniversaries, and attending graduations.  
Club Achievements and Announcements: Barb Dooley wrote a thank you note to Walmart for letting us do the Mother’s Day Baby Shower at their store.  Ron Brohammer shared the note with the club.
Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  They are finished for the year.
Scholarship Committee: Two persons were selected to receive scholarships.  Kalynn Persell received the Don Jackson Scholarship for Fine Arts. Taylor Rittmiller received the Elmer Minnick scholarship.  They were for $1,000 each.

Jerry McCarter moved that we accept John Hartman’s new registration form for membership.  Barb Dooley seconded it.  The motion was passed.  Kiwanis will be notified of our new member.

Program Chairperson: May: Earl Sheehy, June: Sara Seidel: three students are coming to talk about how the schools have helped them now that they are adults; July: Jerry McCarter, August: ______________, September: _____________________

May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City 9:30 AM-3:00 PM or so...   We are sending Ron Brohammer, Don Kerin, Rochelle McCaulley, Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley.                                                                                                                                    The day will start with donuts and juice and coffee.  10:00 will be the welcome and training will start, to include training for new officers.  Lunch will be around 12:00 Noon.  The current governor Don Leupold and the incoming governor Rodger Jesperson will be in attendance.  There will be Kiwanians from the KC Metro area as well as the outlaying areas.  Cost is $20.00 per person, and the club will pay for it.
Terrific Kids: Ed Hughes went to DEAR Elementary, Sunrise Elementary, and the Richmond Middle School and picked up items from this past year that were left over.  He compiled an order for next year that will include 100 shirts at $7.00 each for a total of $700.00.  He will also order buttons, bumper stickers, and pencils for $166.50.  The total cost will be $866.50  Don Kerin moved that we order the items for $866.50.  Barb Dooley seconded it.  The motion passed.  Bob Hayden will transfer funds to cover the order. 
New Business

Golf Tournament: Brian Bush The date for the Golf Tournament will be Friday, September 16, 2016. Jerry McCarter moved that each member pay $10.00 to help with the cost of the tournament.  The money could be used for Kiwanis Golf Towels and other items to promote the tournament.  Barb Dooley seconded it.  The motion passed.  Bob Hayden will add the cost to the August billing.

 Brian will update the sponsor form and send it to Barb to send out to everybody.  The cost to play will still be $80.00 each, and we will still go with three man teams.
Next year’s officers will be:

President: Don Kerin                                                          President-elect: Earl Sheehy                                                      Vice-President: Rochelle McCaulley                                       Secretary: Tami Hendrix                                                            Treasurer: Bob Haden                                                                               Past-President: Ron Brohammer                                                    Lt. Governor: Bill Dooley                                                                            Board Members: 2016-2017: Mac Proffitt and Troy Pyle                       2017-2018: Lori Baskins and Camille Johnston                                  2018-2019: Sara Seidel and Jill Pence  
Jimmy Rippy was there to talk about the Star Award.  Sara Seidel moved that Marla Ross from the library receive this quarter’s Star Award.  Bob Haden seconded it.  The motion passed.  Marla will be our next award recipient.

Our program was presented by Senior Life Solutions, Jennifer McCutcheon.  It it sponsored by the Ray County Hospital.  The program was designed to provide assistance to adults over the age of 65, suffering from crying, hopelessness, loneliness, restlessness, sadness, coping with loss, decreased energy, difficulty sleeping, and/or low self-confidence.  Therapy is the biggest part of the program.  Direct transit can pick people up and bring them to the hospital for this program.  Medicare pays 80% of the cost of this program.  There are about 15 people in the program now, and there is room for up to 20 people at a time.
 See next page 
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Jennifer McCutcheon, Program Director
Drawing for the 50/50:  Troy, Bruce, and Brian won the 50/50.
Adjournment: 12:45 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                         Secretary        
 Upcoming Events:
May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City

June 4, 2016; Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference: Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 






